
Dear Year 11,

I hope you and your family are 
staying safe and well during this 
time.

I must say that I am extremely 
pleased with how positive this first 
half term has been, it seems to have 
gone so quickly!

Our zone is a purposeful learning 
environment that is open to you all 
from 8am until 4.30pm. We 
recognise this is an important year 
and want to offer you as much 
opportunity to be successful as 
possible. 

Your teachers have been really 
impressed with your focus to move 
forward since starting back in 
September. Also, they are delighted 
with the commitment to the extra 
interventions being attended. We 
know the secret to success is hard 
work.

Take care and stay safe

Mr Macaulay

Y11 top achievement point receivers 
this half term – well done!

Rebecca Fletcher
Zofeyah Sintim

Idil Altundal
Lily Garcia

Luke Sadler
Shannon Curtis

Westcott Hugonin
Mason Nigro
Jamie Curry
Leo Evans
Arda Gulal
Sara Safciu

Harry Stamp
Lily Hau

Amy Young

112 positive phone 
calls home to Year 

11 so far!

Construction 
has started 
on the new 
English and 
Humanities 

Block!

Reminder:

HT Sixth Form Virtual 
Open Evening is on 

19th November.
Do not forget to get your 
applications in on time 
when they come out.

Mrs Shivalkar and the 
Sixth Form team will have 

information coming out 
shortly about the event!

As a school, we 
have achieved 

Pivotal 
Education’s 

Gold Behaviour
Plaque for our 

positive 
learning culture 

at HT

As a Year 11 student; you should be completing 90 minutes of independent 
revision, at least 6 nights a week. 

You should also be taking advantage of the free extra sessions your teachers 
are putting on for you before and after school. Please see the timetable 

below:
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September’s Principal’s Award: 
Idil Altundal



When Mr Macaulay told me in the summer that I would be 
in the Year 11 bubble, I was really pleased that I was given 
the opportunity to work so closely with your year group.

I have found it beneficial being in the same corridor and feel 
as if I have connected with and got to know you all more in 
the last half term than over any other period, so change 
isn't always a negative thing!

It has been so heart-warming walking past your classrooms 
and seeing you engaged in purposeful learning and I've 
been really impressed by how you have all adapted to the 
"new normal". Furthermore, the number of achievement 
points you have received has been astounding and 
behaviour points are minimal. 

I wish you all a great half term and look forward to seeing 
you in November.
Mrs Amatruda

A message from Mrs Amatruda – Assistant Year Achievement Coordinator for Year 11

Mental Health Newsletter 

We are lucky to have Ms Amatruda working with us who is our 
Mental Health First Aider. 

HT’s Mental Health Newsletter was published and can be found at:
https://haileyburyturnford.com/app/uploads/2020/10/Mental-

Health-and-Wellbeing-Newsletter-1.pdf

One tip is the Five Ways to Well-Being: Connect, Be Active, Keep 
Learning, Give to Others & Take Notice.

There are a number of links to access a range of websites to 
support with our well-being.
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“The talent for being happy is appreciating and liking what you have, instead of 
what you don’t have.” 

Woody Allen

https://haileyburyturnford.com/app/uploads/2020/10/Mental-Health-and-Wellbeing-Newsletter-1.pdf
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Year 11 work hall of fame

Shannon Curtis Baran Oksuz

Saphire Brown
Alexa Forster

Lilymay Freeman Idil Altundal

Rebecca Fletcher



We have had a positive 
start back with lots of 

events taking place, well 
done for the Year 11s 
contribution to these.
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THANK YOU YEAR 11 – YOU 

ARE AMAZING, KIND AND 

GENEROUS!

You have raised £72.15 for 

Macmillan Cancer!


